OFFICIAL PROCLAMATION 2025-1

Annual Meeting Host

WHEREAS, the Ohio Veterinary Medical Licensing Board is an engaged Member Board of the AAVSB;

WHEREAS, the Ohio Veterinary Medical Licensing Board is serving as the host of the 2025 AAVSB Annual Meeting & Conference;

WHEREAS, the Ohio Veterinary Medical Licensing Board graciously welcomed all the AAVSB Member Boards to the 2025 AAVSB Annual Meeting & Conference.

THEREFORE, be it resolved that the AAVSB, on behalf of its members, proclaims its thank you to the Ohio Veterinary Medical Licensing Board for hosting the 2025 AAVSB Annual Meeting & Conference.



OFFICIAL PROCLAMATION 2025-2

Honoring Dr. Kim Gemeinhardt, Immediate Past President

- WHEREAS, Kim Gemeinhardt, DVM, has served the American Association of Veterinary State Boards (AAVSB) with the highest distinction and dedication since 2013;
- WHEREAS, Dr. Gemeinhardt has attended every AAVSB Annual Meeting & Conference since 2011 and, has been active in volunteering with the AAVSB;
- WHEREAS, Dr. Gemeinhardt served as a member of the Conference Committee from 2013 to 2015, serving as Committee Chair in 2015.
- WHEREAS, Dr. Gemeinhardt was elected to serve on the Board of Directors as Director from 2015 to 2019; elected to serve as Treasurer from 2019 to 2022, and was elected as President-Elect in 2022 to 2023 and then served as President from 2023 to 2024;
- WHEREAS, Dr. Gemeinhardt currently serves as the Immediate Past President on the Board of Directors through September 28, 2024;
- WHEREAS, Dr. Gemeinhardt served on the North Carolina Veterinary Medical Board from 2010 to 2020, serving as President from 2015 to 2017 where she initiated several crucial changes to the Veterinary Medicine Practice Act;
- THEREFORE, be it resolved that the AAVSB, on behalf of its members, formally acknowledges the leadership and contributions made by Dr. Gemeinhardt over the last 13 years; and
- THEREFORE, BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the AAVSB Board of Directors proclaims its sincere appreciation to Dr. Gemeinhardt for her commitment to the AAVSB, veterinary regulation, and volunteerism.

